
REPORT 

Jamal Institute of Management part of Jamal Mohamed College (Autonomous), Trichy proudly 

organized its first Business Sector Lecture Series (BSLS) for the year 2024-25 on 

“Manufacturing Technology in Today’s Corporate Landscape” at Syed Hussainudeen Hall. 

This event was organized by the Janab. N.M. Khajamian Rowther Industry Institute Partnership 

Centre (NMK IIPC) under the Jamal Institute of Management, reflecting our commitment to 

bridging the gap between academia and industry. 

 

Shri. Gynaeshwar Tyagi I.O.F.S, Chief General Manager of the High Energy Projectile Factory, Trichy, 

Addressing the gathering on the topic “Manufacturing Technology in Today’s Corporate Landscape” on 19/07/24 

at Syed Hussainudeen Hall, Jamal Mohamed College(Autonomous), Trichy.  

The event commenced with a solemn prayer, setting a reflective tone for the day's proceedings. 

Dr. G. Sivanesan, Professor and Director of the Jamal Institute of Management, delivered the 

Welcome Address, highlighting the significance of integrating academic learning with industry 

practices. This was followed by the Introduction of the Chief Guest by Mr. J. Armaan Salik, 

Assistant Professor and Chair - NMK IIPC, who emphasized the pivotal role of the chief guest 

in shaping the Ordinance Industry. 

The Presidential Address was delivered by Dr. R. Jakir Hussain, Vice Principal of Jamal 

Mohamed College, who spoke on the importance of adapting to artificial intelligence 

advancements in manufacturing. His address was followed by felicitation by including Dr. K. 

Abdus Samad, Assistant Secretary who emphasized on the importance of manufacturing 

industries and the role of industry leaders in student motivation. 

The Special Address was given by Shri. Gynaeshwar Tyagi I.O.F.S, Chief General Manager 

of the High Energy Projectile Factory in Trichy. Shri. Tyagi provided valuable insights into the 

latest smart manufacturing technologies and their applications in the current corporate 

landscape. His address emphasized the necessity for educational institutions to remain at the 

forefront of technological advancements to prepare students for future industry challenges. 

The event concluded with a Vote of Thanks by Dr. F. Wahidha Begum, Assistant Professor, 

who expressed gratitude to all attendees, participants, and organizers for making the event a 

success. The program recognized the college's ongoing commitment to providing a holistic 

education that bridges academic knowledge with practical industry experience. 


